
SEPTEMBER 22, 2016  SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING  
 
PRESENT: Supervisor Matthew Hicks; Town Council Members: Kenneth Quick, 
Matthew Rathbun, Tom Cosey and Mary Emery; Town Accountant Joel Carpenter; Town 
Clerk Jenny Martelle; Highway Superintendent Eric Towne; Town Justice Roger Forando 
 
Supervisor Matt Hicks opened the meeting at 7 pm 
 
The 2017 Town of Granville Tentative Budget was reviewed line by line with Town 
Budget Officer Joel Carpenter.  A few adjustments were made in the process. 
 
Town Justice Roger Forando explained to the Board that due to increased work he 
requested an increase in the Justices salaried.  He informed the Board that there has been 
an increase in the revenue from fines.  The Board decided to set the salary for the Justices 
to $15,000.   
 
Upon completion of the review, Councilman Cosey moved and Councilwoman Emery 
second to accept the Tentative 2017 Budget as the Preliminary Budget.  Carried 5 – 0. 
 
Councilman Quick moved and Councilwoman Emery second to hold a public hearing for 
the 2017 Budget on October 13, 2016 at 7:30 pm. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Councilman Rathbun moved and Councilman Cosey second to 
adjourn until the Regular Meeting on October 13, 2016. Passed unanimously 5 – 0. 
 
Attested To: 
 
 
Jenny Martelle 
Granville Town Clerk 


